
Newsletter of the University Women's Club -Boulder September, 1976

Invitations for membership were mailed to all who had been members
during the past two years, to retirees, to house mothers, and to all new
jfaculty and ataff. Please call Kay Richey, 449-3073, if you hear of
anyone who is eligible for membership and did not receive an invitation,

French Conversation was omitted from the Interest Group list and
for this I apologize. Axii item regarding the group1 s activities is in the
Newsletter.

Thank you to Esther deOnis and Mary Jane Husbands for hostessing the
Membership Tea. It was a delightful afternoon.

Eovember Meet ing

The University Women1s Club will be guests of the Wives o£ the Medical
Faculty on lovember 9th. This will be a Pot Luck Luncheon at Temple
Emmanuel in Denver. Bus Transportation or car pools will be arranged.
Please mark your calendar and accept their kind invitation. More details
next month.

Jeanne Meyers

results of the ballots for the proposed changes in the By-laws
and Constitution are as follows:

Constitution: 42 yes, 2 no*
By-laws: 44 yes, 0 no

A big thank you to Mary Jane husbands for typing the master copy of
the Constitution and ay-laws* Copies of these will be available at the
October Meeting.

Luncheon Wednesday» October 6,

Plan now to attend oui/uctober 6th, luncheon at 12:00 atythe University
Club. Jane Barker will shAw slides and speak about "HistorjkTEomes of
Boulder."

Committee members are ̂ >̂ŷ Baughn, VerB ôŵ -rĤ T̂ hy Lipstreau, and
Helen Wasley. They have planned a menu consisting of chicken divan,
broiled peach half with cranberry sauce, cole slaw, roll and butter, ice-
cream parfait with butterscotch sauce, and beverage. Cost of the luncheon
will be $5.25.

Seating is limited, BO reservations will be accepted on q fir«t come



first served basis.and must be received no later than Friday, October 1st.
Please make checks payable to: University Women's Club > Boulder, and mail
them to: Mrs. K.3. Wasley, 3133 Fern Place, Boulder, Col. 80302.

Projects

Have you heard about the Centennial Bazaar? The date is November 1 1 f

and the place, the former cafeteria of Wardenberg Health Center, dome of
the Interest Groups and other volunteers will have hand-made crafts, baked
goods and non-perishable foods, plants and garden supplies and white
elephants for sale. Coffee, tea and goodies will be served from 9:00 A.M.
until 2:30 P.M. All contributions and helping hands will be most welcome.

A raffle is planned to make use of the license that we were required
to buy last spring and which is in effect until Jan. 1. Several lovely
articles have been donated and will be raffled at 250 a ticket. You may
see them and purshase tickets at the Oct. 6th luncheon or by calling Claire
Baird(494-6392)._ . ' . . _ _ _ ___'._.._.../..•.

If yo>u are willing to help or to donate please call Rosemary Plane
(494-6089), Jean Loeffler (494-5058), iisther McGuire (443-3286) for food;
Val Havlick (494-0664), Mildred Anderson (494-7712), or Herta JJobbins
(442-5022) for crafts? Mary Brown (442-6020) for plants; and Meaner Taylor
(494-6388) or Joyce Price (494-8706) forwhite elephants.

Club members who ma."ke arts and crafts articles too expensive to
donate, may/ sell them on consignment,"25$ going to the Club. Please
contact the chairman, Flo Grieder (44^-7481)«

Our projects make it possible to give a gift at the end of the year to
ftorlin Library, the Student Loan Fund and Wardenberg Health Center. But
in addition we hope it will be fun and give us an opportunity to know each
other better.

It was suggested to the 1975-76 Executive Board that we consider a
project that has been successful in many schools and universities; to pro-
vide cakes or plants to students for special occasions on order of their
parentsor anyone who wished to do it for them. We found it financially
impossibe to use the mail as is usually done, so the following method was
devised. A thousand copies were made of the following form and distributed
to residence halls and sororities and fraternities and also printed in the
Colorado Daily, Friday, Jept. 3rd. There is no assurance that this pro-
ject will succeed but it is hoped that it will and can become an on-going
project of the Club. If or when-orxier^ come, we would like to have four
people available each month, one to drive and one to deliver. If you are
willing to help in this way or to bake a cake (ingredients furnishea) call
Flo Grieder (442-7481) or President Jeanne Meyers (494-8982).

Mews from Interest Groups

Centennial Campus Tour - A short walking tour of the campus will
follow the October 6th luncheon and talk by Jane Barker. The tour will
concentrate on the oldest part of the campus, and members will be free to
join or leave it at their convenience.

Amtique Group - The first meeting of the Antique Group will be on
October 12th, Tuesday, 1:30> at 728 10th 3t. Please bring one of your small
antiques for "show and tell.11 We will discuss plans for future meetings,
so bring ideas too!



Would you like to be surprised on your birthday or some
other special occasion with a beautiful cake or a gorgeous
plant delivered to your door?

If your parents or someone who loves you back home would
like to do this for you/ the University of Colorado Woraens*
Club would like to help. We will have a cake made— decorated
and inscribed according to their wishes— and delivered to you
on that special day. ff a plant is desired, we will try to
please.

Just clip this order blank and send to the ones you would
like to have remember *ou for their use at any time during the
school year. We Mil do the rest. If you mail now, we will
remember and deliver at the appropriate time.

please deliver a 9M two«*layer cake /"7
or plant /~7

(complete address;
on:

(date;
Kind of cake ; '._:,.-_•
H o w decorated - . . . - . .
How inaMBribed \ _ • • • _
Box of candles (500 additional)

Enclose check for $8.00 (cake without candles or plant) or
$8*50 (cake with candles) to University Women*1 Club, Boulder.
If you wish a card with your personal message, please enclose
with order and check*

Mail to i lira. Calvin Grieder
1036 Baseline Road

00 80302

do

'3k f



French— The French Interest Group is still organizing its schedule,
so if there are any others interested in joining us for French conversa-
tion or French grammar, please call Sue McMillan (444-2926).

Gardening in Colorado - The first meeting will be Tuesday, October 5th,
1:30 P.Ivi., at the home of Mary Brown, 1235 Meadow Ave. We will plan our
agenda for the year and also make plans for the Bazaar. Any questions call,
442-6020.

Book Discussion - The first meeting of the Women's Club Book Group
will be held at the home of Ellen Gille, 1730 Ithaca Drive, on Thursday
evening, October 14th, at 8:00 P.M. This meeting, like future ones, will
be held at the traditional time of the second Thursday of each month.

The book chosen for this meeting is one readily available at all
supermarkets. It is "Ragtime" by jb.L. Doctorow. It was chosen when we
learned that our choice made in June was out of print.

Please make a mental or actual list of books you would like to read
this year or next and bring it to the October meeting. Consider if you
might like a theme such as American authors this bicentennial year. At
this first meeting we shall schedule our books, hostesses anci reviewers
for the academic year.

Community Service
Tutors in many subject areas, especially reading, are needed at

B'aseline Jr. High once or twice a week for 45 minutes. It is not neces-
sary to be a trained teacher in the subject. If you have an interest in
helping students please call Harriet Boonin (443-6707).

Caryl Kassoy, iiditor
494-9017
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Many thanks to Mary Bfcughn, Hostess and Vera Btowe, Co-hostess and
their committee, Libby Lipstreu and Helen Wasley for the October luncheon*
It was a job "well done/1

Thanks to toancy Eakins for a most delightful program.

Jeanne Meyers

November Meeting
We will be guests of the Medical Faculty Wives at a Pot-Luck Luncheon

on November 9th. Reservations must be made by calling Gloria Vogelaar
(447-9227) or Sandy Wei cher ding (444-7460) by November 1st.

Bus transportation will be available if we have a sufficient number
of reservations. Make your reservation and enjoy a glass of wine on.
your travel to Denver to hear Jackie Lewin and Sene Amole discuss flWill
Senver Survive''?

Membership
Have you paid your dues?? Tour support is needed! Please make

checks payable to University W omen's- Club ~ Boulder and send to Imelda
Hermes 935 Gillaspie Dr., 80303.

Remember Tha Centennial Bazaar November 11th
Wardeaiberg (Cafeteria from 9 to^3r30T
Do your Christmas Shopping and support our projects oa campus.

Can you help with donations of bakery(non-perishable foods), hand-
crafts, plants, books, white elephants??

TJTour white elephants may be another's treasure. Buy a raffle
ticket for a quarter. You may win one of the beautiful prizes. Drawing at

Buses stop at 18th and Broadway.
Coffee, tea and bakery to be available all day.

If you have donations of:
Food. Call Jean Loeffer (494-5058), Esther de Onis (443-5560) or

Esther McGuire (443-3286). Estimate your cost of ingredients.



Handcrafts. Call Mildred Anderson (494-7712), Herta Dobbins (442-5022)
Val Havlick (494-0664). Please price your articles.

White Elephants. Call Eleanor Taylor (494-6388), Joyce Price
(494-870F]lIt1s housecleaning time!

Plants. Garden Supplies - Mary Brown (442-6020).
.Books, Deborah Taylor (499-9371). They may be brought in the morn-

ing or 16TT at 35yO Eteidelberg.
Jeanne Meyers (2390 Dartmouth), Flo Gtrieder (1836 Baseline) and

those listed above are willing to have donations left at their homes.
Gome and bring your friends!

February 1 - Trip to Denver Art Museum. Bus leaves Boulder 9:30 A»tf.
CJtaice of guided tours; 1) Art of Ancient Orient, 2) Art of the Western
World. Lunch catered at Museum. Share cost of bus. Lunch about 14.20.
Return about 2:30 P.M. Prepaid reservations needed. Humber limited so
make plans now. Call Jean Clark (444-3497) or. Ro.semaryJPlan%-(494-.6089L)..

Swine Flu Innoculations,The Swine Flu vaccine will be given by the
Health Department to Faculty, Staff and Students on Bfcavember 2nd, at the
Student Health Service. Volunteers are needed to assist with this program
from 8 to 12 noon or 1 to 5P»M. Call Jeanne Meyers (492-5101) if you are
available to assist.

Kews from Iroterest groups

Antique Group - The group will meet at 11 :00 on Hovember 9th, in
front of the Table Mesa National Market, for a trip to Morrison. We plan
to have lunch at the D£ACON*S BMCH, then see the shops. Car pools will
be arranged from Table Mesa. If it is a snowy dbay, we will meet for lunch
at WHATS UP on the corner of Broadway and Pearl for lunch at 11:30. Those
who do not want to have lunch with the group; can meet uHs at 12:15 to 12:30
in the arcade in the same building. We will tour the Boulder shops.

Book Discussion - The next meeting will be held on Kovember 11th at
the home of Helen Goldman, 2275 Bluebell Ave. The book to be reviewed is
"The Sound and the Fury" by William Faeulkrier and Bev Graham will lead the
discussion.

Gardening in <Jx>lorad̂ j — THie ̂group will meet lovember 2ii<T, I tJQ P *M., ——•—
at the home of Sancy Cateora, 440 Erie Drive. The hostess will present a
garden topic of her choice for the program. Plans will be finalized for
the Bazaar. Any questions, call 442-6020.

Handicrafts•- Met recently to work with dry arrangements. Tbe next
meeting will be Thursday, November 18th, at 7:30 P.M. at the home of Janet
&uzum, 520 Aurora. The project will be pine cone candle holders. All
interested UWC members are invited. Please call eithar Janet ttuzum (444-5838$
or Val Havlick (494-0664) if- you can come. The group is also making items
for the Bazaar.

Investment — The group had an organizational meeting on Wednesday,
Sept. 29th at the home of Hondica-Brown* At this meeting it was decided
that from now until the first of the year, the group would have informational
meetings. Btopefully the group members will be informed enough by Jan. 1977



to become a group where each member invests a minimum amount each month for
a joint purchase. It was suggested that any member who is unfamiliar with
investment terms, should read at least one book about investing in the
stock market by the next meeting.

This meeting will be Wednesday, October 27 at 1:00 at Sue McMillan's
home at 485 Baseline Rd. At this time a local stock broker will speak to
the group, fitew members are invited to join.

Ladies Luncheon - The luncheon group started the year's activities on
Oct. 15, with a Brazillian luncheon, hosted by Sue McMillan and Rosemary
Plane. Other activities planned for the year include a French luncheon,
a Belgium luncheon, an English breakfast, and lunch at a restaurant.

Skiing - This year the ski group is offering a package which includes
four all-day lift tickets and four half-day lessons at Lake Eldora for
$36.00 per person. The same package including rental of equipment, is
$54.00. We will start Jan. 21st, and go for four consecutive Fridays,
planning a fifth Friday for make-up lessons. All ability levels are included.
Car pools to the ski area will be arranged. Twenty people are needed to
offer this package, so anyone interested who did not sign up at the tea in
September call Rosemary Plane (494-6089).

"Middlesaence: New Options and Opportunities11
A group workshop is being offered by the CU Student Life Center for

the woman who is reassessing her life and sorting out vocational-educational
goals. This group; will meet six Tuesday mornings, 10-12, beginning October
26th. For information, call Carol West, 444-3316 or Pam iiakins, 492-6766.
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I have a bouquet of roses to share with you this month.
Roses to Gloria Vogelaar and Sandy Weicherding for taking

reservations for the BKovember meeting in Denver.
A rose to Pat Andrews for typing the Year-book.
Roses to Nona Jahsman and Laurnell Peters for a beautiful Christmas

party.
Roses to all the members and their husbands for their assistance

with decorations for the President^ Christmas Party.
A happy and healthy New Tear to each of you!

Jeanne Meyers

February Meeting
February 1st is the date for the Denver Art Museum Tour. A bus

will leave Scott Carpenter at 9:30 AM and will return at 2:45 PM. We
will have lunch at 12:00 at Le Cafe, the museum restaurant, each one
ordering according to taste and pocketbook. We need to know by January
26th whether you are comingf both for bus space and for the number of
museum guides we will need. There is a choice of Tours. Please fill
out the blank below and send it to Rosemary Plane, 2700 Iliff St.,
Bbulder, 80303.

Denver Art Museum Tour
Hame
Telephone
Bus (Send $2.25 if "yes")

Art of Ancient Orient
or

Art of Western World



ThB Handicrafts group will meet Thurs., January 20, 7:00 PMf at
the home of Dianne Bernier, 4260 Greenbriar Blvd. The project will
be macrame pot hangers. All are welcome. Please call Dianne, 494-3281
or Val Havlick, 494-0664 if you plan to come.

The Centennial Bazaar on &ov. 11th was a great success despite
unpleasant weather. We made a net profit of 1781.24• Expenses were
few, thanks to the staff at Wardenberg who allowed us to use the old
cafeteria and helped us in other waysf and to the generosity of many
of our members. Special thanks goes to the chairmen listed in the
last Messages, to those who volunteered! to help, and to the many who
contributed baked goods, handcrafts, plants, books and white elephants.

Raffle prizes were donated by Jeanne Meyers, Eleanor Taylor and
Joyce Price, Jean Glass, Owen Shurm, Clare Baird and Flo Grieder.
Tfiay were won by Vivian Kalk, Val ffiavlick, Fe*ty Shadle, June Dunham,
Katty Clough and Clare Baird.

Everyone seemed to enjoy the day though there were some tired
feet by closing time. The consensus seemed to be MLetfs do it again."

The TLC for Students project is moving slowly, an order a month,
which financially is far from profitable. However, we are encouraged
to continue when we receive notes from those who ordered thanking us
for the "wonderful service.11 Another commented that she now knows
the University is not the cold unfriendly place she had thought it? was.
If we can build good-will it seems to be worth continuing. Every
member can help by spreading the word. The recipient need not be a
student. Cakes have been made or will be made by Sharleen Bfeberness,
Thelma BBrinton, and Margaret McKean, and delivered at the appropriate
time by other volunteers.

Remember - Spring Luncheon and Fashion Show, March 15, UMC Ballroom
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Many thanks to Jean Clark and Rosemary Plane, Co-Chairwomen for
a delightful day at the Denver Art Museum.

Thanks also to Itency Eakins, Program Chairwoman and to lira Riethmayer.
for the bus arrangements.

Meyers

University of Colorado Women's Club

Luncheon-Fashion Show

Presented by Brooks Fauber

University Memorial Center

at 12 noon

Tuesday/ March 15, 1977 $4 per person

Paid members of the club may buy tickets for themselves and guests
by sending a check and self-addressed stamped envelope to

Mrs. Richard Pfaff
31^90 Lane Court
Boulder, Colorado 80303

by March 5. Please make checks payable to the University of Colorado
Women's Club. Those wishing to sit together should send their money
in one envelope.



The dominating Committee have nominated the following people:
President Elect - Sharon Morgan
Assistant Secretary - Victoria Barker
Assistant Treasurer - Sandy Weicherding

Kay Richey, Chairwoman
Election of officers will take place at the March meeting.

February report on the TLC project
35 flyers were mailed to Barents of Freshmen chosen at random.
B*ptai«8 for mailing $4*80.
We have had three orders this month* Volunteer cake bakers were

Margaret McKean, Jeannette darr and Sue McMillan and delivered by Val
Havlick, Eleanor Taylor and Flo Grieder. There were 3 happy recipients*
Those who bake receive S3.00 for ingredients. Any member willing to
have your naae on the list to bake or deliver please contact Flo Srieder,
442-7481 or Clare Bfeird, 494-6392.

The Investment Club has elected officers and is now ready to begin
the "hopefully profitable11 business of purchasing stocks. Our next
meeting will be at 1PM on Wed. Feb. 23, at the home of Connie Macinko.
Membership is limited to 15; there is room for 2 or 3 more persons. Call
iGertie Phelps, Pres., 499-1718 for further information.
; ' / -

Volunteers are needed to help*meni for patients at Good Samaritan. ̂\f you would like to share "a bit of yourself11 with others and help with V

a worthy cause, please call Ruth Wearns, 499-9631 for further informatiom./
— .. — -/K

Please add the following names to your Year Book:

,

Geltman, Eva, 340 19th St., 80303
Haley, Frances, 2894 Jtebrina PI., 80301
Hochnadel., Mrs. Ronald D.(Jean), 1300 30th St., 80302

Bldg. E3, Apt. 13
Hodge, Mrs. S.(lancy) 2850 Table Mesa Dr., 80303
Jahsman, Mrs. William E.(Mona), 3940 Chippewa, 80303
Jordan, Mrs. K. Forbis (Helen) , o'/o Sycamore, 80303
Manning, Mrs. T.(Jean), 270 Kiowa PI., 80303
Maslin, Mrs. T. Paul (Mary) 819 14th St., 80302
Ogilvy, Dorothy, 1525 9th St.. 80302
Parsons, Mrs. Robert W.( Sally), 6777 Southridge lane,
Runnella, »rs. D. . 1080 Ithaca Dr̂ SlfS?1' 8012°
Rush, Mrs. Joe(Juanita) , 1765 Sunset Blvd., 80302
Schoeck, Reta R., 395 Erie Dr., 80303
Vaughn, Mrs. JohnW. (Betty) , 4703 Ashf ield Dr. t 80301
Wailes, Mrs. James R.( Joyce), 4513 Navajo PI. , 80303
Walton, Mrs .Hi. F. (Sadie), 750 6th St., 80302

443-6894
444-4765
443-4606

494-2669
499-9060
499-0273
499-7838
443-0241

794-5604

443-1015
499-8109
449-4084
494-7729
442-5468
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A "Bouquet of Roses" to Mary Lymberopoulos and Thelma Brinton for
a delightful afternoon. The food was excellent and the fashions
exciting.

A "Bouquetof Roses" to Sharleen Bebernes and Denyce Towle for the
beautiful decorations. The Ballroom was a garden in full bloom.

I have another "Bouquet" for Roz Pfaff, Ticket Chairman, who did
an excellent job with the seating arrangements.

A "Rose" to each model for a "job well done."
Jeanne Meyers

If your name, address, phone number, or zip code is incorrect in
the membership book, please notify Kay Richey - 449-3073•

The Handicrafts Group will meet on Thursday, April 21, at 7:30 Pitt
at Val Bavlickfs, 665 Emporia. The project for the month will be leaded
glass pictures. Those planning to come should call Val — 494-0664.
Glass cutters, small electric soldering irons, pieces of colored glass,
and clear window glass(piece 8x10) would be helpful to bring.

April Meeting - - -
Thursday, April 14, is the date for the Denver Botanic Garden Tour.

A bus will leave Scott Carpenter at 10:00 AM and will return at 2:30 PM.
The tour will be from 1 1 to 12 AM. A box lunch will be served from 12 to
1:30, allowing a little time for further browsing. Reservations should
be made by Thursday, April 7. The cost will be $3.25f and checks made pay-
able to University Women's Club - Boulder, and sent to Mrs. George Maler,

Kphler Dr., Bbulder, 80303; Telephone 494-9376.



Wardenburg is in great need of magazines for the waiting area.
Please check your magazine rack and call 492-5101 for a pick up.

The supply of "toe toppers" knitted by "RSVP" volunteers is
depleted. Any left over yarn would be greatly appreciated. The
Volunteers enjoy knitting the "toe toppers" for the students.

Jeanne Meyers

March report on tlte TLG Cake project.
Two cakes were made and delivered to students this monthi on

March 9th to Baker Hall, made by Eleanor Taylor and delivered by
Nancy Gateora and Eleanor; and on March 17th one baked by Susannah
Jordan and delivered to Hallett Hall by Jeanne Meyers and Flo Grieder.
Kay Dugan will be baking one for April 1st and delivered by Imelda
Hermes.

Thanks to all who have helped with this project.

May Fair in Denver
The Faculty Wives Club at the Medical Center have invited us to

their "May Fair" on May 6th, from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM in the Courtyard
of the Medical School. They will have booths of Arts, Handicrafts,
Btook Book, Antiques and Gifts, and Baked Goods.

Benumbed the delicious Pot Luck Luncheon last November? They will
have a cook book of these delicious recipes for sale at the Fair.

Think about going. It would be a fun time!
For further information call Jeanne Meyers - 494-8982.
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Many thanks to Marge Maler and Janet Desgalier for a wonderful
day at the Denver Botanic Gardens, The arrangements were perfect and
the box lunch was delicious. Thanks to Ura Riethmayer, Transportation
Chairman for the bus arrangements and to our Program Chairman, Clancy
Eakins for all the flground work" she did before our tour•

Jeanne Meyers

Retiree Brunch. May 12, 10:00 AM
Mt. View United Methodist Church
Reservations by noon Thursday, May 5 to Eleanor Taylor 494-6388

or
Eunice Kremer 494-2419

All members please come and honor those who have given so many years
to the University*
Reservation limit is 100, so call your reservation in early.
The program ie by "The Mad Hatter", Dorothy Harrison.

The "May Fair" sponsored by the Faculty Wives Club at the Medical
Center will be May 6th, from 10:00 AM to 6tOO PM.

If you are interested in attending, please call Jeanne Meyers,
494-8982 for further information. We are going to use private cars and
there are still several spaces available.

Report of Project Chairman, May 1, 1977
Two projects undertaken this year were the Centennial Bazaar,

Eovember 11 and raffle which netted the Club $781.24. It was considered
both a financial success and a pleasant social event. Many have recom-
mended that it be continued.

The second, the TLC Gake Project was started on a trial basis but
it was hoped that it might be an on-going one. A committee will be
meeting to attempt to find other ways to promote the idea. Those who
used the service were pleased. Ten orders were received, cakes made and



delivered by volunteers. Their help is much appreciated.
Total receipts were $82*00
Promotion Expenses $55*00 (includes flyers, Colo. Daily ad, 58

letters to parents, reimbursements to
bakers)

$87.95
Florence Grieder (chairman)

Total Expenses

Program Plans for 1977-78

September 15. 1977
Welcoming Tea 1-3 £M
Interest Group Sign-Up

October 13. 1977
Luncheon with Denver
Medical Wives

November 10, 1977
Women* s Club Bazaar

December 3. 1977
Christmas Party

January - no meeting
February 9. 1978

Coffee and Planetarium Show
March 9, 1978

Fashion Show and Luncheon
April 22. 1978

Progressive Dinner Party
May 11. 1978

Luncheon to honor retirees

Koenig Alumni Center

Speaker and place to be
announced

Wardenburg Cafeteria

UMC Ballroom

Fiske Planetarium

IMC Ballroom

Places to be announced

Place to be announced

HJbRE WE GO AGAIN! Due to popular demand, the Club will have another
bazaar this year. It will be held downstairs at Wardenburg on November
10th. If there is a particular area in which you would like to work -
such as the kitchen, craft table, "white elephants," etc. - please let
your wishes be known by calling Clare Baird, 494-6392. Those who worked
last year can tell you what fun we had! So pass the word and when you're
packing for that vacation trip this summer, be sure to take along your
knitting needles or sewing-kit and whip together a few little things for
the bazaar. There will not be a raffle this year.

The R.3*V.P. Pink Elephant Sale will take place at the Armed Forces;
Reserve Center on Table Mesa Drive on May 19,20,21. Please call R.S.V.P.
office 443-1852 if you have any donations.

Caryl Kassoy, Editor


